St. Ignatius Town Council Business / Special Meeting September 17, 2024
Mayor Daren Incashola called the meting of the St. Ignatius Town Council to order at 6:00 p.m., Tuesday September 17th 2024, in the town hall Mayor Daren Incashola, Council Members Daniel Thompson, Rikki Merchant, Janis Heffern, and Chris Heffern. As well as Public Works Director Scott Morton and member of the public as listed in the minutes book.
Mayor Incashola called for public comment.  There was none.
At 602 Mayor Incashola closed the regular meeting and opened the special meeting for the CDBG application, Shari Johnson engineer was in attendance and presented to the council and public.
At 623 Mayor Incashola called for public comment on the CDBG application presentation and presented project, there was none.
At 627 Mayor Incashola closed the special meeting and called the business meeting back into session.
Motion by Daniel Thompson to approve resolution #465 authorizing the submission of the CDBG application. Second by Rikki Merchant, approved 4 yes 0 no.
Motion by Rikki Merchant to add 2023 delinquent taxes to the 2024 tax bills, 2econd by Daniel Thompson.  Approved 4 yes 0 No.
The council discussed items of concerns to include.
Town attorney- lack of response to email and phone calls, he is difficult to get ahold of and may have too many irons in the fire.
Library- there has not been a functioning library board in a long time, no one knows who is in charge.  The council would like to look into making the council the library board and what other options may be available.
Mural at S. Main and St. Mary’s Drive, Mayor informed council that he had given permission to a local artist to paint over the graphite with an appropriate mural.
Mayor Incashola informed the Council that Dreamland Skateparks were not satisfied with the finish on the newly repaired Bowl, so they came back and applied another coat at no cost to the town.  They then stayed and tested the park with some local kids.
Gariepy park- Mayor Incashola asked for ideas to bring people into town, perhaps a selfie station behind the stage.  Something that would draw people in to take a photo for social media.
Rikki advised that the highway signage has taken longer than expected to be completed.  There were some issues right away between the State and Tribe, the State will contact the local businesses that participated to update them on the status.
At 745 motion by Janice Heffern to adjourn, second by Rikki Merchant all in favor.
Meeting adjourned.
